
Are  the  CFR  conspirators
trying to overthrow Trump
In a previous article I explained how the CFR globalist
conspirators created the Central Intelligence Agency only to
protect and advance their own interests, and how the Agency
has never worked for the American people.[1]It seems that
currently they are using their CIA to overthrow President-
Elect Donald Trump.

Granted, this is not the first time the CFR conspirators have
used the CIA to overthrow world leaders who don’t comply with
their wishes. Just a few years after they created the CIA in
1948, they used it to overthrow the Prime Minister of Iran and
the President of Guatemala.

Initially, the CIA was structurally divided into four
different directorates: Intelligence, Support, Administration,
and Plans, each one headed by a Deputy Director. Eventually
the Directorate of Administration disappeared, and the
Directorate of Science and technology was created. As is
everything related to the CIA, however, the name “Directorate
of Plans” was intentionally highly misleading. It actually had
to do with the armed branch of the CIA, the one devoted to
covert military operations of sabotage, subversion, terrorism,
and psychological warfare.

After the end of World War II, Allen Dulles served as a
government consultant in matters of intelligence. In 1948,
after the CIA’s “failure” to forecast Colombia’s Bogotazo
riots of April 9, 1948, Dulles was appointed to chair a three-
man commission responsible for assessing the U.S.
Pintelligence system and the CIA’s failure to predict the
Bogotazo.[2]

The Dulles Report of 1949 (also known as the “Dulles-Jackson-
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Correa Report”) was a hatchet job on CIA Director Admiral
Roscoe Hillenkoetter. It held Hillenkoetter responsible for
what it considered a major and ongoing failure in intelligence
coordination.[3] It is interesting to see that the common
explanation for CIA’s alleged “failures” —not connecting the
dots for lack of inter-agency communication— was an excuse
invented less than a year after the Agency was created and the
CFR conspirators have consistently continued using it ad
nauseam. One of the latest examples was the 9/11 Commission
Report.

Hillenkoetter was a professional military man, the first CIA
Director and the third Director of Central Intelligence of
three short-tenured directors of a transitional organization
called the Central Intelligence Group —the first two had been
Admiral Sidney Souers and General Hoyt Vandenberg. When in the
spring of 1947 the Central Intelligence Group was renamed
Central Intelligence Agency, Admiral Hillenkoetter, who was
not under the control of the CFR conspirators, became CIA’s
first Director.

As a result of Dulles’ biased report and his conspiratorial
activities behind the curtains, supported by undersecretary of
State Robert Lovett (CFR-controlled, Skull & Bones) and Robert
Blum (CFR), an aide to Defense Secretary James Forrestal
(CFR),[4] in October 1950 Hillenkoetter was substituted by
General Walter Bedell Smith, a CFR member.[5] A year later, in
1951, Dulles was made CIA’s Deputy Director for Plans, the
CIA’s clandestine arm in charge of covert operations.

Two years later, in 1953, CFR agent President Dwight D.
Eisenhower appointed Allen Dulles Director of Central
Intelligence and CIA Director. Finally, the CFR conspirators
were in full command of the aberrant monster they had created:
the CIA. The very same year he was appointed CIA Director,
Dulles and his Wall Street masters used the CIA to overthrow
the Iranian nationalist leader, Prime Minister Mohammed
Mossadegh.
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In 1928 the Rockefeller’s Standard Oil, the Royal Dutch-Shell,
and the Anglo-Iranian Oil Company had formed a powerful oil
cartel. But Mossadegh nationalized Iran’s oil production,
breaking the oil cartel. This action sealed Mossadegh’s fate.
Some American oil companies, in which Dulles was directly
involved, feared their interests had been threatened by
Mossadegh’s nationalist views. In 1953 Dulles used the newly
created CIA’s covert action branch to overthrow Mossadegh by a
CIA planned and executed coup d’ètat. The CIA had used its
covert action capacity not to protect the interests of the
American people, but the interests of the CFR conspirators.

The Iranian operation was so successful, that they repeated
it  a  year  later.  In  1954  the  CIA  planned  and  executed
Operation Ajax, the coup d’ètat that overthrew Guatemala’s
democratically-elected head of state President Jacobo Arbenz.
The reason for this was not because Arbenz threatened the
American people but because, a few months after being elected,
he nationalized some unused land owned by the United Fruit
Company.
Allen Dulles and his brother John Foster Dulles were partners
in the Wall Street law firm of Sullivan & Cromwell. Among
their important clients was the Rockefeller-owned United
Fruit. With John Foster Dulles heading the State Department
and Allen Dulles heading the CIA, they were the czars of
Eisenhower’s foreign policy, and they made sure that the
interests of Sullivan & Cromwell clients weren’t ignored.

The Guatemalan coup, which cost American taxpayers $20 million
(a considerable amount of money at the time), was perhaps a
setback for American interests in Latin America, because it
reinforced the image of an imperial U.S. forcibly affecting
the destinies of her Latin American neighbors. It was,
however, a total success for CIA director Allen Dulles and his
powerful CFR masters.

The Mossadegh and Arbenz operations were so successful that
the CFR conspirators have repeated the same procedure again



and again with good results. Some years later they repeated it
again in Chile.

In 1973, after a long process of destabilization carried out
by both the CIA and Fidel Castro, democratically-elected
Chilean President Salvador Allende was overthrown by a coup
d’ètat. The Agency had run a powerful propaganda campaign
against Allende, directed at convincing the conservative
middle classes that Allende was a Stalinist would-be despot
and a tool of Moscow and Castro. On his part, Castro carried
out a propaganda campaign directed at convincing the Left that
Allende was not radical enough.

It was not a coincidence that John McCone (CFR), a former CIA
Director, headed ITT, one of the U.S. corporations actively
involved in the coup. Also, war criminal Henry Kissinger (CFR)
played an active role in the coup against Allende.

But the CIA’s nefarious activities have not been limited to
actions abroad. Despite the fact that the CIA is not supposed
to act in US territory, CFR agents infiltrated inside the
Agency have used it to overthrow at least two American
presidents: John F. Kennedy and Richard Nixon, and were very
close to overthrowing President Reagan to bring their secret
agent George H.W. Bush into the White House.

What is new, however, is that the CFR conspirators are
currently using the CIA in a desperate effort to overthrow not
a sitting US president but a President Elect. Now, in order to
fully understand why the CFR conspirators are planning such an
unprecedented thing we need to really understand what really
happened in the past presidential election.

If you believe what the mainstream media and the disinformers
of both sides of the Repucratic coin are trying to make us
believe, the past election was a victory for Republican
candidate Donald Trump over Democratic candidate Hillary
Clinton. Moreover, it was a victory for conservative Americans



in their fight against liberal, progressives.

 Nothing could be farther from the truth.
The result of the past election was not a victory for Donald
Trump. Actually, it was a calamitous defeat for the forces
behind the New Gay World Order, particularly the CFR
conspirators and their minions.

To top it off, Trump’s election by the American people has
coincided with the Brexit, the growing collapse of the
European Union, Russia’s strong opposition to their New Gay
World Order, the CFR’s failure to overthrow Assad in Syria to
give control of the whole Middle East to extremist Muslims,
the refusal of Philippine’s President Duterte to play their
game, and the Colombian people’s rejection of a Peace Accord
with the murderous, corrupt FARC guerrilla.[6]

No wonder the CFR conspirators are so nervous and concerned
about their future. It seems, though, that they still refuse
to accept the reality of their defeat and are desperately
planning to avoid at all costs that Donald Trump becomes the
next president of the United States — even if to avoid it they
have to push America into a nuclear Armageddon. The CIA,
Obama, and their lapdog John McCain, a traitor and one of the
most despicable characters of American politics, are working
hard to push America into it.

Currently, the same people who told us that Saddam Hussein was
stockpiling weapons of mass destruction in Iraq are now
desperately trying to delegitimize Trump by claiming that the
Russian government influenced the results of the election.
Moreover, impostor Barry Soetoro has declared that he plans to
stay in Washington D.C. with Michael in order to create a
“shadow government” to fight President Trump.[7] Now, given
the fact that Soetoro is a mentally-retarded moron, one has to
conclude that his “shadow government” will be fully under the
control of the Invisible Government controlled by the Wall
Street bankers, oil magnates and CEOs of transnational
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corporations ensconced at the Council on Foreign Relations in
Manhattan.

Nevertheless, we should not be surprised by the globalist
conspirators’ knee-jerk reaction. They have plenty of reasons
to be scared to death.

It is evident that one of Trump’s goals is to disassemble the
New Gay World Order machinery the globalist conspirators have
so carefully been assembling during the past hundred years. An
investigation of Obama’s true place of birth may bring him to
a long vacation in a federal prison and will automatically
invalidate all his executive orders and maybe even his
nominations to the Supreme Court. An investigation into
Hillary’s shady deals through her Foundation may send her to
join Obama. An investigation of McCain’s activities at the
Hanoi Hilton may uncover his dirtiest secret. An investigation
of the roles of George W. Bush, Dick Cheney and other CFR
members in the 9/11 events may bring stiff penalties to them
and their accomplices. Even worse, an investigation of the
treacherous role of the Council on Foreign Relations may
result in its destruction.[8]

Obviously, the CFR conspirators cannot risk these
possibilities. For them, preventing a Trump presidency is a
matter of life or death.

During a 1992 interview with Sarah McLendon, at the time a
senior journalist of the White House press corps, George G.W.
Bush told her: “Sarah, if the American people ever find out
what we have done, they would chase us down the street and
lynch us.”[9] Well, currently a large majority of the American
people has found out, and apparently the CFR conspirators have
not yet realized that the only person who stands between them
and the lynch mobs is Donald Trump. He is their only chance
they have to solve this problem in a legal, civilized way.
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So, the traitorous CFR conspirators should tread carefully,
and not underestimate Trump and his allies. The fact that he
has already selected for this cabinet several prestigious
retired military officers indicates that he is prepared for
any contingency, including an attempt at coup d’etat.

The best the CFR conspirators should do is accept their
defeat, keep their agents and puppets under a tight leash, and
avoid an incident that may bring them dire consequences.

Servando is the uthor of Psychological Warfare and the New
World Order and I Dare Call It Treason, and the DVDs Treason
in America and Partners in Treason, all of them available at
NewsWithViews.
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